ECC Academic Senate Minutes

Dec. 12, 2012
Unless noted otherwise, all page numbers refer to the packet used during the meeting, not the current packet you are reading now.
The final meeting of the Academic Senate for Fall 12 was called to order by Chris Gold (CG) at 12:36pm on Tuesday, December 4, 2012.  The meeting was held in the Alondra Room.

Approval of Minutes
[See pp.6-11 of packet] for minutes of the November 20th meeting.  As there were no corrections, the minutes were approved as written.
Academic Senate President’s report – Christina Gold (CG)
CG passed around a retirement card for Susie Dever for the Senators to sign.  She also handed out the results of the faculty prioritization committee for the 2013-2014 academic year.  Twenty-two positions were approved with one of them, EOPS Counselor, being a categorical position.  Of course, everything is always dependent on the budget.
VP - Compton Educational Center report – Michael Odanaka (MO)

MO referred to pages 15-18 in the packet.  Included is a joint letter from the Compton Center Academic Senate and the Federation of Employees expressing their appreciation of the leadership given by the El Camino College District since 2006 and especially that of Tom Fallo.  They also gave kudos to Special Trustee, Tom Henry, and requested that he stay as long as possible especially with the upcoming retirement of Fallo (which we now know is no longer happening).  Also discussed was the proposed revised policy of the Academic Senate at the Compton Center.  The new policy delineates the functions of the Senate and states that the Center still relies primarily on the advice and judgment of the Compton Academic Senate in relation to the academic and professional matters described in the policy.  
MO also reminded everyone that the Center would be recognizing Susie Dever on Thursday, December 6th in the Staff Lounge next to the bookstore. 

Curriculum Committee report – Jenny Simon (JS)

JS expressed how busy the Curriculum Committee was this semester especially dealing with repeatability and the AA/AS-T transfer majors.  She commended the committee for a job well done!
VP - Educational Policies Committee report – Merriel Winfree (MW)

No report.  

CO-VPs – Faculty Development report – Moon Ichinaga and Claudia Striepe(MI and CS)

The chairs said the Reading Apprenticeship workshops were very successful even though they wished they had been better attended.  They will be awarding the Outstanding Adjunct Faculty award later in the meeting.  In the spring, there will be a campus climate survey distributed.   
VP – Finance report – Lance Widman (LW)

Later this month, the governor will be submitting the 2012/2013 budget, so we hope to know more about the true affects of Proposition 30 passing.  A. Ahmadpour asked if we would be relooking at some of the back issues that were affected by the budget like the calendar without the winter session.  CG stated that the new calendar has been passed, so it will not be looked at again, but College Council is looking at the collegial consultation process.
VP – Academic Technology report – Pete Marcoux (PM) 

Pete was gone, but the packet did include the planning agendas from the College Technology Committee for the senators to look over.

VP Instructional Effectiveness report – Vacant (Christina Gold reporting)

No report.

.
Special Committee Reports
VP Student and Community Advancement - Jeanie Nishime (JN)
No report
VP Academic Affairs – Dr. Francisco Arce (FA)

The campus is working on the self-evaluation for accreditation which will take place in 2014.  Most of the chairs have been assigned and they are all getting an early start on the process.  It is no longer called a self-study, but is now called a self-evaluation which is something of an on-going process.

FA commended Jenny Simon for her work as curriculum chair and that of Mark Lipe, chair-elect, and also Quajuana Chapman especially with her efforts on Curricunet.
SLO’s have reached the proficiency level and this has been clarified with the visiting accreditation team that came early this year with some additional documentation.  Now we need to obtain sustainability which can be more of a challenge.  FA is impressed with the SLO chairs.

In regards to program review, it is not finished yet as there are still 17 drafts due to his office by next week.  He commended the committee members for their work and noted they were very insightful and direct in their recommendations.  

FA noted that we were given a 1% growth in apportionment from the state and we should be adding approximately 50 sections in the spring and another 30 in the summer.  Chris Jeffries asked if the counselors could be given a list of the added classes to better advise students.

New Business

Outstanding Adjunct Faculty Award presentation – Pam Huth
Found on page 29 of the packet, the Academic Senate proudly presented Pam Huth with the 2012 Outstanding Adjunct Faculty Award in recognition of her exemplary teaching and commitment to El Camino College and its students.  Pam has been an adjunct instructor of studio art courses such as design and ceramics since 2008.  She is praised by staff, faculty and students alike and has even received Applause cards from an entire class and a 4.0 rating for teaching effectiveness.  She has been a faculty advisor to the Art club as well as an advisor to ECC students during the past three years for the annual California Conference for the Advancement of Ceramic Arts.  She has also been actively involved in the development of SLO’s for the three dimensional arts area of the Division.  Ms. Huth thanked the Senate for the recognition and was much appreciated of the award especially considering she has a 70 mile commute daily between here and Ventura College.  Congratulations to Pam!
Resolution of Appreciation:  Susie Dever (added to the agenda)
The resolution was voted on and approved unanimously.  Lance Widman also talked about Susie’s commitment to the Lomita community as she was on the city council and even mayor for a time.

Student Learning Outcomes – The Assessment of Learning committee asks that we consider their decision to re-name “core competencies” to “institutional learning outcomes.”

This item can be found on page 30 of the packet.  Apparently this is the language used at other campuses and Jenny Simon said that they were always referred to ILO’s when she was coordinator and supports this change.  J. Simon made a motion and C. Wells seconded it.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Information Items – Discussion

Distance Education – Follow-up from Nov. 20 discussion.

The new accreditation standards are strenuous, but faculty still want to choose their own forms of instruction.  Gloria Miranda, Francisco Arce, Chris Gold, and Alice Grigsby will form a task force to look at the Title 5 requirements.  They hope to get the expertise of Tom Lew involved and also someone from the Math and Humanities Divisions.  For now, the campus will use Etudes as the entrance point of a course because it authenticates the student.  The instructor can then choose to stay there, move to a personal site, or a publishers site.  The deans will need access to the websites in the spring and CG sees no problem with this since they already have the ability to access our classrooms.  A. Martinez asked if a student always has to enter through Etudes and the answer is yes, since Etudes then records it.  These stricter guidelines are coming from the Department of Education.
Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 1:17pm
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